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 THE BATCH 
June 2019 

 

The newsletter for Dunkerton, Tunley & Withyditch 
 

ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE AT https://dunkertonwebsite.org.uk 

 
Have a look at the new website and “Follow” the site for latest news! 

 

Please send copy to batchcopy@gmail.com 
 

 

 

In Tunley 
We are a 
friendly, 

family-owned 
Inn offering 
hearty home 

cooked food and 
accommodation. 

Whether you 
are local to us 
or travelling 
from further 

afield, you are 
guaranteed a 

warm welcome 
Tel: 01761470408 

Dates for your Diary 

Date Time Event 
Sunday 2nd June 11.15am Cafe & Craft, Dunkerton Church 

Tuesday  4th June        7.30pm TRC Committee/Friends meeting 

Saturday  15th June     10.00am TRC Coffee Morning 

Sat 15th June 2.00pm Dunkerton Fair, Cricket Grd, Dunkerton 

Thurs 20th June 7.30pm DTPC Meeting - DPH 

Tuesday  25th June      7.00pm to 9.00pm        Tunley Sewing Club 
 

Advance Notice 

Tuesday  9th July        7.30pm         TRC Committee/Friends meeting 

Sat 13th July 2.00pm Tunley Fun Day, TRC 

Tuesday   23rd July      7.00pm to 9.00pm         Tunley Sewing Club 

Thurs 30th July 7.30pm DTPC Meeting - TRC 

Sat 5th October 6.30pm Dunkerton Quiz Night - DPH 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

mailto:news@dunkertonparish.org.uk
https://dunkertonwebsite.org.uk/
mailto:batchcopy@gmail.com
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 All Saints’ Church 
 

The Parish Church of Dunkerton & 

Tunley 
 
Reverend Tony Roake, 
The Rectory, Skinners Hill, Camerton, BA2 0PU 
01761 470249 
tonyrgr@gmail.com 
 
DUNKERTON DYNAMOS, GONE FISHING, 
CAFÉ AND CRAFT, HARVEST PICNIC, 
DUNKERTON QUIZ 
 
Sunday 2 June (11:15) sees the return of Café & 
Craft - this time in the churchyard if it’s fine, or in 
the church if not. Whether you are an adult or a 
child who likes making things or chatting over 
coffee, do join in.  
  
Rev. Tony Roake may have been with us for only 
six weeks, but we are already beginning to see the 
signs of his enthusiasm and creativity. By the time 
you read this, some of the younger residents will 
have joined Tony on the cricket field for a Friday 
evening Dunkerton Dynamos football session 
and plans will be afoot for a Sunday morning 
Gone Fishing expedition on Cam Brook (Sunday 
7 July).  
 
Last year’s Harvest Sausage Sizzle in the 
Mander’s Orchard will be repeated on Sunday 1 
September by popular request – let’s hope the 
weather is as good as it was last year and we can 
all enjoy a picnic while raising money for Send a 
Cow. 
 

Charlotte de Grey 

Churchwarden  
cdegrey@gmail.com 
07710 403483 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Councillor Responsibilities Address Email 

address 

Tele: 

No. 

David Orme  

Chairman 

Lead Cllr for  

Placemaking & 

Flood 
Prevention 

D&TPC Rep  

The Batch & 
Manders 

Orchard  

1 Rose 

Cottage, 

Dunkerton, 
BA2 8BH 

daveorme56

@gmail.com 

01761 

438721    

Nick Patch 

Vice 

Chairman 

Lead Cllr for  

Highways & 

Parish 

Maintenance. 
 

The 
Maples,  

Stoneage 

Lane, 
Tunley 

BA2 0DS  

npatch16@b

tinternet.co

m 

 

01761 

470800

  

 

Martin 

Robinson  

 

Lead Cllr for  

Finance, 
Planning and 

Council 

Archive. 

D&TPC Rep   

Tunley 

Recreation 
Centre. 

3 Sarabeth 

Drive, 
Tunley, 

BA2 0EA  

martinrobins

on811@btint
ernet.com 

01761 

471134    

Di Prescott Lead Cllr for 

Rights of Way 
and Fly Tipping  

15 

Sarabeth 
Drive, 

Tunley  

BA2 0EA 

diana@sarab

eth.co.uk 

01761 

472763 

Anna 

Fraenkel 

 3 
Bloomfield 

Place, 

Tunley 
Road, 

Dunkerton 
BA2 8BD 

annadesign

@btinternet.

com 

01761 

471663 

(M) 

077799

51691 

Adrian 

Ashley 

 Lower 

Tunley 
Farm, 

Stoneage 

Lane, 
Tunley, 

BA2 

0DS 
 

lowertunleyf

arm@btconn
ect.com 

01761 

471797 

Nigel 

Mannings 

D&TPC Rep  

Dunkerton 

Parish Hall 

5 

Brookland’

s 

Dunkerton, 

BA2 8BH 

n.mannings
@sky.com 

01761 
432902 

Dunkerton & Tunley 

Parish Council 

mailto:tonyrgr@gmail.com
mailto:cdegrey@gmail.com
mailto:diana@sarabeth.co.uk
mailto:diana@sarabeth.co.uk
mailto:annadesign@btinternet.com
mailto:annadesign@btinternet.com
mailto:annadesign@btinternet.com
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The Parish Church of Dunkerton & Tunley 
SUNDAY SERVICES 

 

 

 

 

A reminder... 
 
A parishioner has advised that due to updates to 
the Mendip transmitter TVs should be retuned on 
5 and 19 June. 
 

UPDATE ON RURAL TRANSPORT AND 
BUS SERVICES THROUGH TUNLEY    
 
from David Orme 
 
As part of the discussions seeking to secure 
improvements to the bus service through Tunley 
there have been efforts to de-conflict the 
timetables of the 179 and 768 services. We have 
recently received some news on this from BANES. 
It’s not perhaps what we would want to hear but 
at least we are being told where we stand and 
what is likely to change (or not) in the short term. 
More news will follow as it happens. 
Here’s a summary of the latest advice from  
BANES: 
 
“[We] said some months ago that we’d look at the 
768 timetable to see if it could be adjusted to 
avoid clashes with 179 but we’ve concluded it 
can’t without a major recasting of the timetable.  
The main purpose of the 768 route is to provide a 
bus service on 5 days a week for Camerton, 

Clandown, Priston and Englishcombe. It is the only 
bus service those villages have. The reason it goes 
into Timsbury is to serve the Greenvale Drive area 
and provide a link from there to Radstock and 
Midsomer Norton. Moving the time of one 
journey on the 768 timetable would have a knock-
on effect over the whole day, so it would be a 
major change. 
 
Over recent years, 768 has been changed several 
times – principally in reaction to changes that First 
made to 179 whilst it was a commercial service – 
and the current timetable seems to meet the 
needs of the villages which rely on it. 
 
We are out to tender for a new 179 contract at 
the moment and, as you know, the award of any 
new contract will depend on what prices we get 
from the market vs what budget we have 
available.” 

 
Date of Next Meeting 
7.30pm Thursday 20

th
 June Dunkerton Parish Hall 

 

 

 

DUNKERTON FAIR & DOG SHOW  

Thank you to everybody who is running a 

stall or helping out in other ways.  

Other ways that you can kindly contribute. 

Bring a cake, cupcakes, biscuits or small 

savouries eg samosas or sausage rolls. Any 

spare books, white elephants and raffle 

prizes.  

Please bring them along to the pavilion on 

Friday evening or Saturday morning.  

If you can help out please email, text or email 

Alison Gibbs 

Alisongibbs1@btinternet.com 

07814249261             01761 439917 

June 2 Dunkerton 11.15 Café & Craft 
Churchyard (or church 
if wet) 

June 9 Dunkerton 9.30 Morning Praise 
Rev. Tony Roake 

June 16 Dunkerton 11.15 Family Service 
Rev. Tony Roake 

June 23 Dunkerton 9.30 Holy Communion 
Rev. Tony Roake 

June 30 Camerton 9.30 Benefice Holy 
Communion 
Rev Tony Roake 

mailto:Alisongibbs1@btinternet.com
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Bristol Lions Cricket Club 

In their first season at Dunkerton last year, Bristol 
Lions only lost one game and they topped Division 
5 of the Bristol & District Cricket Association. If 
you would like to watch an afternoon’s cricket you 
will always be made very welcome by the very 
hospitable Lions team…..and equally so if you are 
a potential player. 
 
The next home fixtures (all Saturdays) are: 
1 Jun v Winterbourne 3rd 
29 Jun v Abbots Leigh 
6 Jul v Barrow Gurney 
27 Jul v Bath 4th 
10 Aug v University Staff 
24 Aug v Almondsbury 2nd  
 

Dunkerton WI  

  
The meeting started with the good news that 
Judy was making good progress. In her 
absence Carol took a turn at being our 
President for the evening. 
 
The minutes were read for the previous 
month’s meeting and then we were amused to 
hear the minutes read of the WI meeting held 
in Dunkerton School, now the Parish Hall, in 
April 1939. A talk had been given by a Miss 
Rees Mogg who was then asked to judge a 
competition for the best hand-made nightdress 
costing no more than 5 shillings, todays 
equivalent being 25p. In a far more leisurely 
time without modern day distractions, it is 
perhaps not so surprising that there were 
many entries. 
 
Three of our members will be attending the 
National Conference in Bournemouth in June 
when amongst other things, resolutions to be 
debated will be based on encouraging women 
to test for cervical cancer and retaining local 
bus services. Our membership discussed both 
subjects, voting positively for both. 
 
The evening finished with a quiz based on 
food and drink which proved to be much 
harder than it sounds. Do you know what 
makes Windsor cheese red? 
 
Thank you. Dunkerton W.I. 

 
 
 

 

Final date for copy for the next edition of 

 

The Batch is 14 June 2019 
 

Please submit copy to the Editor c/o 

batchcopy@gmail.com  

 Or to The Batch, Rose Cottage,  

Dunkerton, BA2 8BH  

            
 Late copy may be held over for the next edition 

 
THE BATCH MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 
Chairman/DPH Rep/Sub-Editor: Richard Hopkins 
richardhopkins1@talktalk.net 
D&TPC Rep: David Orme 
daveorme56@gmail.com 
Treasurer/PCC Rep: Charlotte de Grey 
cdegrey@btinternet.com. 
TRC Rep: Martha Walker 
tunleynews@gmail.com 
 
The Batch is compiled by the Batch Management 
Committee and printed by Richard Hopkins.  
The views expressed in this newsletter are not 
necessarily the views of The Batch Management 
Committee 
 
 
 
 
 

DUNKERTON 

PARISH HALL 

 
Bookings Secretary: 

Please make enquiries about bookings to: 
Email: Richardhopkins1@talktalk.net 

Or Contact tel no: 07775 870051 

Also, tables and chairs for hire – very useful if you are 
planning a barbeque or other event. 

mailto:batchcopy@gmail.com
mailto:richardhopkins1@talktalk.net
mailto:daveorme56@gmail.com
mailto:cdegrey@btinternet.com
mailto:tunleynews@gmail.com
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PRESENTATION TO ROBERT 
GARDINER – DPH 12 JULY: 

NOTICE FROM DAVID ORME 

In recognition of his 48 years (!!) of service on the 
Parish Council, there will be a presentation to 
Robert Gardiner at a short ceremony in Dunkerton 
Parish Hall at 7pm-8pm on Friday 12th July. We 
will, of course, also recognise Marilyn’s unstinting 
support.  

Please feel free to come along if you would like to 
show your appreciation of such awesome 
devotion to, and protection of, the parish.  

Wine and nibbles will be available – so it would 
help with planning if you could let me know if you 
will attend. Email to daveorme56@gmail.com 

 

 

 

DUNKERTON VILLAGE  

BBQ / Curry Evening 
 

Come along and join the fun.   

Food & Music 

Everyone is welcome 
 

Saturday 15
th

 June, 7.15pm 
 

Dunkerton Cricket Ground. 
 

Adults - £7.50  

Children over 12 - £5 

Under 12 – Free 

 

Entry on the night. 
Bring your own refreshments 

 

 

Dunkerton Parish Hall 
Regular Events 

 
 

Monday 5.45 p.m. – 7.45 p.m. D.O.G. 
(Dunkerton Obedience Group) 

Ruth/Nick Barrett 07752 150711 
 

 
                Women’s Yoga 

Mondays  
A weekly drop-in yoga class 

that aims to be nourishing and 
supportive for all women of any age, 

where we can stretch, breathe 
and find a place of deep rest 

within the body and mind. 
 

Mondays  10.00am - 11.30am 

Dunkerton Parish Hall 
BA2 8BG £10 

Call Maria 07794 981849 
 
 

 
EXERCISE CLASSES 

 

Thursday mornings: 9.15-10.30am  
 

Medau Movement Exercise Class 
Enjoy your body moving with whole body rhythmic 
movement that stretches, mobilises,  
strengthen, tones and improves coordination and 
wellbeing all to fun music - all ages and abilities. 
 
Friday mornings: - 9.15-10.30am  
 

Intermediate Pilates Class  
Mat work that strengthens tones, stretches and 
mobilises, improves core strength and 
stability, benefits posture and breathing and all 
round well-being. 
 
 

For more information, please call:  
Alison Gibbs on 01761 439917 
Email: - alisongibbs1@btinternet.com   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:alisongibbs1@btinternet.com
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UNIVERSAL YOGA CLASSES 
 
 

                 
 

    
  Tuesday :  
   6.30pm – 8.00pm teens welcome only £3 for    
   teens 
 

   Wednesday :  
   7pm - 8.30pm Pregnancy class 
 
 

   Thursday:  
   6.30pm - 8.00pm 
 
    

For more information please call Charlotta  
at Universal Yoga on 01761470658 or 

Email info@universalyoga.co.uk 
Visit the website at www.universalyoga.co.uk 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE… 

Dunkerton Fair  
 Saturday 15th June  

(Cricket Pitch) 
2pm to 4.30pm 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Tunley 
Needs YOU! 
Forget your 

country, Tunley 

needs you to 

help with your 

Fun Day on 

Saturday 

13
th
 July. 

 
 

 

 

 

TUNLEY VILLAGE 

RECREATION CENTRE 
 

                     www.tunleyrec.org.uk 

Follow the Tunley Recreation Centre on 
Facebook to keep up to date with events at 
the TRC  
 
Judith Morris  -  Treasurer and Hall Bookings     
bookings@tunleyrec.org.uk or 01761 471288 
Jane Bale – TRC Secretary                                 

secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk or  07879 824703 

Martha Walker -   The Batch copy                                
tunleynews@tunleyrec.org.uk or 07971 085046  

 

TUNLEY NEWS 
 
Moon, Stars and Soup 
The stars and the moon came out for Tunley 
in May.  Local astronomer Ian Stratton gave a 
fascinating talk about the history of astronomy, 
what’s happening with space exploration now 
and as the sun went down rounded the 
evening off outside with a close up view of the 
moon.  Then, we all nipped back into the TRC 
for soup supplied by The King William. 
Big thanks to Ian and everyone who made this 
a fun and informative evening.   It was out of 
this world (sorry!). 
 

Easter 
has long 
gone but 
... 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you in this picture at the Easter Egg 
Hunt? 
 

mailto:info@universalyoga.co.uk
http://www.universalyoga.co.uk/
http://www.tunleyrec.org.uk/
mailto:bookings@tunleyrec.org.uk
mailto:secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk
mailto:tunleynews@tunleyrec.org.uk
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What’s on in June at the TRC 
 
What’s on in June at the TRC 
Tuesday 4th June              
 7.30pm  TRC Committee and Friends 
monthly meeting.  
  
Please come along, we are planning the Fun 
Day and we really need YOU! 
  
Saturday 15th June   
10.00am Tunley Coffee Morning 
We’re raising funds to upgrade the play area – 
raffle at the coffee morning with a voucher to 
spend at The King William.  See you there. 
 
Tuesday 25th June 
7.00pm til 9.00pm   Tunley Sewing Club 
 
A new group for like minded residents of 
Tunley to work on their own machine sewing 
projects and occasional group projects.  
 
Primarily a fun session of self help individuals. 
Beginners and experienced people welcome.   
Cost £5 per session  Bring your own machine, 
fabrics, patterns etc.  Tea & Coffee provided.  
Contact Helen: trcsewinggroup@gmail.com 
 

Tunley Needs YOU! 
 
Getting ready for the Tunley Fun Day 
We’ve started preparing for Saturday 13th July. 
 
Volunteers wanted  
Our Fun Day is the biggest fund raiser the 
village has.  It’s our first Fun Day for three 
years, we need lots of volunteers to help 
before setting up, running stalls and breaking 
it all down after.  Come along to our meeting 
on 4th June in the TRC.  If you are new to the 
village it’s a great way to meet your 
neighbours and get involved. 
 
Calling all Gardeners 
If you are starting to sow seeds and prepare 
plants for the summer please sow a few extra 
for the Tunley Fun Day.    
 
Clearing out your bookcase? If you have 
any good quality books that we can sell on the  
 

 
book stall at the Tunley Fun Day please can 
you put them to one side. 

CONTACT US:  You can contact our 
Secretary with any questions or general 
enquiries secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk 

If you are looking for a venue for a single 
weekday booking, or for a regular weekly 
booking, then please contact Judith Morris 
who looks after our hall bookings 
bookings@tunleyrec.org.uk 

Thursday evenings are now available for 
booking, if you are looking for a venue for a 
single weekday evening booking, or for a 
regular weekly booking, then please contact 
Judith Morris who looks after our hall bookings 
secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk 

 
Anyone wishing to help in any way with the 
running of our centre’s facilities please contact 
the Secretary at the above email address. 
 

Regular Events 
 

 

DOLLS’ HOUSE CLUB - 3rd Tuesday evening - Info – 
 
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE – meeting on the second 
Tuesday of each month (except July and August) 
at 7.15pm - contact Ms Judy Chidlaw (President) 
judychid66@gmail.com Tel 01761 433595 
 for further information. 
TODDLER GROUP - Wednesday morning - Info – 
Mrs M Manley 01761 415620 
 
WOOF-ITS – Dog Training Club – Wednesday 
evening classes 7-10pm. Positive reinforcement 
methods used. 
Contact Lorraine on 07905863791 or 
Email woof.its24@gmail.com 
 
ZUMBA CLASS – Friday evening 7-8pm. Everyone 
welcome, experienced and people new to Zumba.  
 Contact by email   
hhammond589@btinternet.com  
 or Facebook ‘Zumba With Karen’.  A Move GB 
Partner. 

mailto:secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk
mailto:judychid66@gmail.com
mailto:woof.its24@gmail.com
mailto:hhammond589@btinternet.com
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DOG OBEDIENCE GROUP (D.O.G.) - Monday 
evenings 7.00 - 9.00 Contact Ruth or Nick Barrett 
07752 150711 

              

NEED A VENUE? 

Tunley Recreation Centre 
 

Are you looking for a venue for a children’s Birthday 

Party, Wedding Reception, Business Meeting, 21
st
 

Birthday Party or a hall where your local club or 

organisation can hold regular meetings? 

 

Whatever your needs the facilities at the Tunley 

Recreation Centre will meet your requirements.  

The community hall has a kitchen complete with 

cooker, hob and microwave and an extensive serving 

area. The premises are licensed for music & dancing 

and the sale of alcohol.  

 

Seating at round tables can accommodate up to 80 

guests, and for talks and presentations we can 

accommodate up to 120 people.  

The hall is easily accessible to those with mobility 

problems, and has appropriate toilet facilities. Outside 

there is ample car parking, a children’s play area, a 

wildflower meadow and a football pitch, all included in 

the modest hourly hire charge.  

 

In addition free Wi-Fi will be available by the spring. 

 

For all booking enquiries please contact our treasurer 

Judith Morris by email bookings@tunleyrec.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

Tunley Athletic 

Football Club 
 

Tunley Athletic  
Football Club 
The Recreation Ground, 
Tunley, Bath BA2 0EB 
 
Contacts 

Craig Doughty - Chairman 07595 631513 
Yvonne Dix - Secretary 07889 310041 
Pete Fear & Bryan Moore - Life Members & 
Tunley Residents  
 

Team details  - Somerset County Football 
League - Division Three  
Manager – Duncan Fear 07921 176839 
 
 
League Results  
 
20 Apr  Away  Cheddar Res 
  Lost  2-1 
27 Apr  No game 
04 May Home  Banwell 
  Lost 5-1 
   
 
The 2018-19 season has finished and the 
2019-20 season will start in August.  
  
Our Presentation Evening was on Saturday 
18th May at the King William where awards 
were given for commitment and achievements 
over the season. The AGM was on Thursday 
30th May at the King William.  More details on 
both will be in the July issue. 
 
For training details please contact Duncan 
Fear on the above mobile number.  
If you are interested in joining Tunley Athletic 
in any capacity please contact anyone of the 
above for more information. Please come and 
support your local village club. 
 
 
 
   . 

Cam 

Valley 

Wildlife 

Group  
Website: 

cvwg.org.uk 

 

Spring 
Exhibition Wows Visitors 

  
Creators of a broad spectrum of arts and crafts 
were represented at this diverse annual show at 
Conygre Hall, Timsbury: watercolour artists, 
acrylic artists, textile printers, potters, felters, 
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glass workers, jewellers, calligraphers, and 
more.  
  
Visitor Maggie commented: "Inspiring - made 
me want to start drawing "; and Mandy said: 
"Enlightening and uplifting. Thank-you to Jane 
for the marvellous workshop". 
  
An unusual art form was presented by Anna 
Hurwitz, who sculpts interesting items with 
treated vegetables combined with other 
materials – see her aubergine shoes!   
 

  
A number of the craftsmen demonstrated their 
creative talents, and visitors were able to try 
these skills out for free: Sgraffito - a technique 
used by Jo Eddleston to create her amazing 
glass work. Mixed media using textiles & stitch 
with Jane Woodman, Calligraphy with Lucy 
Empson and Copper Cutting & Stamping with 
Sophie Piddock. Thanks to Timsbury Parish 
Council for their sponsorship of these taster 
sessions. 
  
Karen George, the group chair, said: “We have 
had a large number of very positive comments 
from our visitors about the exceptionally high 
quality of the work on display and the range of 
talents represented within our group.” 

  
Our November Arts Trail weekend, 2nd & 3rd, will 
include some free workshops and 
demonstrations in various arts and crafts, for 
example: drop spinning, acrylic painting, lino 
print cutting and calligraphy. Visit the Group’s 
web page www.camvalleyartstrail.co.uk or find 
us on Facebook, Twitter or Instagram. 
Registration for the autumn trail opens 1st June 

for interested artists and crafters who produce 
their own original work. 

 
 

BOTANY WALKS - May/June 2019  
Contact Helena Crouch for more information on 

any of the walks. Tel: (01761) 410731 or mobile: 

07773037001. Email: helenacrouch@sky.com 

Wed 5 June COLLIERS WAY, NORTH OF 

MELLS [7350] Meet at Conduit Bridge 

(ST730505) for a walk along the cycle path. There 

are places to park along Conduit Hill, but please 

lift share.  

Wed 12 June SOUTHSTOKE [7460] Park in 

village and meet at seat on green (ST747613) for a 

long walk south from the village. Please lift share 

as parking is limited. 

 

. 

 

   
Following the great success of our first Two Café’s 

we shall be continuing with a SUNDAY CAFE in the 

Parish Hall every 2nd Sunday of the month. 

 

http://www.camvalleyartstrail.co.uk/
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We will be charging £2.00 (£1 under 10’s) to cover 

costs but this will allow as many bacon butties, 

drinks and cake as you can eat. 

 

We really hope you will join us, at the next Sunday 

gathering. 

        

 

Withyditch  Baptist 

Chapel Centre 
 

 
The Chapel maintains a regular First Sunday 

Service each month at 3pm   

 

Tea/Coffee and cake refreshments after. 

 

The Chapel has full heating facility and the 

Schoolroom with toilet and kitchen 

facilities are available for functions.  

 

Contact:  01761 470507 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Press Release from Camerton 

and Peasedown Croquet Club 
 

 
_________________________________________ 

 

More Croquet Celebrations at  

Camerton and Peasedown 
 

This year has been successful from the start: - we 
now have more members who are enjoying their 
croquet and taking part in our competitions – we 
have won our first round of matches (well done 
teams)  
 
We have also celebrated National Croquet Day 
(NCD) on 12th May - an opportunity to highlight 
the fascinating and increasingly popular sport of 
croquet, where, using a long handled mallet, you 
hit a series of balls through a series of hoops. 
We welcomed a number of visitors and friends 
from other local clubs so, just before a welcome 
cream tea, we spent the afternoon playing our 
favourite sport 
 

 
 
Croquet’s a sport enjoyed by people of all ages, 
skills, abilities, and men and women play on equal 
terms. Do not let ‘I’m not so mobile as I used to 
be’ stop you from trying this sport. After a short 
introduction, you’ll be having a game with other 
players 
 
If you are looking for that ‘competitive edge’ then 
croquet is also for you. Do not think that croquet 
is just a gentle game – even when playing socially 
you’ll see players with that ‘glint in their eye’ that 
says ‘I want to win’!! 
Camerton and Peasedown have a number of 
teams that play against other local clubs. Many of 
our players also take part in Regional and National 
Competitions. The club includes National winners 
and finalists – so come and find out more 
 
‘We have an open door policy, so anyone can 
come and try croquet for themselves – the first 
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visit is always free and all equipment is provided, 
just bring flat soled shoes. Our qualified coaches 
will introduce you to this sport and you’ll soon be 
taking part in a game with others. Why not 
contact me on 07970 922867 to arrange your own 
croquet experience? said Mo Boys (Club Chair) – 
‘we look forward to hearing from you soon and 
follow us at  
www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk’ 
 

For more details please contact Brian Wilson at 
brian@europaassociates.co.uk or tel 07970 
922867 
 

Follow us at 
http://www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Compton Dando  
Open Gardens – and more 

 
A chance to satisfy one’s inquisitive side on 
Sunday June 16th!   
 
Visitors can find out what people get up to 
in their private gardens - by visiting the 
gardens of the villagers in the centre of 
Compton Dando.  For those who have a 
garden themselves, this is an opportunity 
to gain ideas as to new plants, new 
planting arrangements, or see what not to 
do, maybe. 
 
The gardens in the centre of Compton 
Dando, a village on the river Chew, a few 
miles south of Keynsham, include larger 
more formal designs, a flower farm, and 
small courtyard gardens.  These can be 
viewed in the afternoon (2-6 pm) with a 
single entry charge of £5 per person, 
payable on entry to the first garden 
chosen.  Accompanied under 14s are free. 
There will be free parking in the field at the 

top of Court Hill, just beyond the junction 
of Cockers Hill and Rankers Lane, and 
opposite the garden of Court Hill House. 
 
Further attractions on the day include teas 
for sale in the Church, where there will also 
be an Art display.  In the Parish Hall, there 
will be items for sale including plants, 
flower arrangement accessories, cards by a 
local artist, and locally produced apple 
juice. If the weather is fine, there will be a 
display of classic cars on the Green 
(between the river and the pub). 
 
For youngsters there will be a couple of 
extra activities as they go around the 
village and gardens: they will have the 
option of filling in a sheet with specific 
things spotted as they go around, and/or 
create a ‘journey stick’ where they attach 
loose items they pick up, to remind them 
where they’ve been on their journey 
through Compton Dando. 
 
Please visit www.compton-dando.org or 
phone Sarah Wilson on 07836 201611 for 
more information.  On the day, properties 
with open gardens will be identified by 
balloons at their gates, and maps will be 
available from the garden sites. 

http://www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk'/
http://www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk'/
http://www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk'/
mailto:brian@europaassociates.co.uk
http://www.camertonpeasedowncroquet.co.uk/
http://www.compton-dando.org/


ISSUE 115 

12 

 

  

Trade Directory 
PRW Group Ltd – Electrical, Fire 

& Security Systems  
Installation & Maintenance Contractors 
Tel: 01761 419909 or visit 

www.prwgroup.co.uk 

 

Bryan G Bishop : Funeral 

Directors and Monumental 

Masons 01761 412046 

www.bryangbishop.co.uk 

 

Darren Wilkins Electrical 

Contractors Ltd,  
Electrical Contractor 01761 415310 

info@dwilkinselectrical.co.uk  

 

Seasoned firewood for sale 
Loads or bags available. Phone Rich  

Tel.01761 434678 or 07971 670037 

D Hurle Plastering 

Service Competitive rates. Reliable 

and friendly. No job too small. Free 

quotes. Tel: 07849 717702 

Dawn’s Domestic  

Cleaning Services …………….. 
Friendly and Reliable 

Call Dawn 07504047720 

Or email dawnparsons64@aol.com 

Anne Whittock FMAAT    
Small business accounts, Tax Returns, 

VAT Returns, Book Keeping and 

Payroll. Free initial consultation. 

Evening appointments possible.  

Tel: 01761 437144 Email 

anne@annewhittock.co.uk  

www.annewhittock.co.uk 

SDS Garage Doors/Pre-fab 

Buildings. 

Repairs/Installation/Honest Advice 

Midsomer Norton, BA3 2AD 

Tel: 01761 419999 01761 419999 

info@sdsgaragedoors.co.uk 

Clare Hall Nursing Home  
is set in beautiful grounds in the village 

of Ston Easton and specialises in: 

• Nursing care 

• Respite/residential care, long and short 

term 

For further information or to arrange a 

visit, please contact:  01761 241626  

admin@clarehallnursinghome.co.uk 

www.clarehallnursinghome.co.uk 

 

CP Plumbing & Heating  
Local 24hr Emergency Callout Service. 

Gas, Oil & LPG (Gas Safe and OFTEC 

Registered.) Services incl maintenance or 

new installations for plumbing, heating & 

bathrooms. Free estimates. Call Chris on 

Tel: 01761 436797 or 07921 129168 

Nicholas J Maggs: Funeral 
Directors, Private Rest Rooms 

and Chapel of Rest - Highfields 

House, Bath Road, Oakhill, Near Bath, 

Somerset BA3 5AF  

Tel: 01749 840499 or 01761 418921 or  

01749 346567 

Lye Services – General.  
Building, groundworks, driveways, 

fencing, paths, patios and landscaping. 

Mini digger/driver. Free estimates.  

 

Call Ron on 01761 471027 or 07515 

476995 or Ashley on 07598 439487 

Gas Boiler Services 

(Nat Gas+LPG) Gas Safe Registered. 

Landlord Certificates. Electrical work. 

General Plumbing + Heating. 24 hr callout. 

Free estimates.  

Andy A. G. Services 

Tel: 01761 471246/ 07968 505646 

info@agservices-bristol.co.uk 

 

Iain Cotton:  
Fine hand carved lettering and 

stone carving. Headstones, house 

signs and gifts. See my work at 

www.iaincotton.co.uk  

 

Tel: 01761 472768 or 07791 606562. 

iaincotton@dsl.pipex.com 

Balance Gym      
A personal gym based on your lifestyle 

and fitness in Timsbury.” Big or small, 

fit or unfit, come and get fitter, stronger 

and feel better in a quiet and private 

space.” Contact Sue Jackson 

www.suebalancefitness.co.uk  

email sue@suebalancefitness.co.uk Tel: 

07776 147920 

The Most Thorough Cleaning You've 

Ever Seen Or It's Free!  
Carpets, upholstery & rugs. Also hard floor 

cleaning (inc stone, wood, vinyl, tiles & 

grout etc) all with 100% money back 

guarantee.Call TLC 01761 235600 

info@tlcbath.co.uk www.tlcbath.co.uk 

KRB SERVICES: 

Car Servicing and Repairs 
North Hill Farm, Tunley,  

Bath BA2 0EE 

Email: kimbarnes1967@icloud.com 

Tel: 07907 227627 

 

Artwork Creations Ltd 
Bespoke Picture Framer & Professional 

Artist  

Tel: 01761 472807 or 07889 126050 

www.artworkcreations.co.uk 

Email: 

paul.webb@artworkcreations.co.uk 

Jon Janson 
Anti-wrinkle and skin filler treatments. Free 

consultations. Mobile service – evening 

appointments available by arrangement. 
Tuesday daytime appointments at Elm Hayes 

Clandown Suite. www.jansonsclinic.co.uk 

01761 502505 

www.facebook.com/jansonsclinic 

Jo Lewis Proofreading 

Professional proofreading and 

general administrative services. 

Email: jo@jolewisproofreading.co.uk 

Tel: 07795 675439 

www.jolewisproofreading.co.uk 

Home based Beauty Holistic 

Treatment - Thai Massage, Thai 

Foot Massage, Electrolysis, Thread Vein 

Removal, Gel Nails, Anti-Aging 

Facials, Bamboo Massage etc 

Mobile Weddding hair & make-up. 

Tel Val – 01761 436764 or 07761 

645580. www.valhurle.com 

Tradesman’s Directory:  Local? Want to advertise here?   

One-off fee of £20 for 10 issues (1 year).  Send your cheque payable to ‘The Batch’ together with details of 

your entry to: The Batch, c/o Rose Cottage, Dunkerton, Bath BA2 8BH. 

The Batch Committee can accept no liability for the quality of services advertised above. 

http://www.prwgroup.co.uk/
http://www.bryangbishop.co.uk/
mailto:anne@annewhittock.co.uk
http://www.annewhittock.co.uk/
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mailto:admin@clarehallnursinghome.co.uk
http://www.clarehallnursinghome.co.uk/
mailto:info@agservices-bristol.co.uk
http://www.iaincotton.co.uk/
http://www.suebalancefitness.co.uk/
mailto:sue@suebalancefitness.co.uk
mailto:info@tlcbath.co.uk
http://www.tlcbath.co.uk/
http://www.artworkcreations.co.uk/
http://www.jansonsclinic.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/jansonsclinic
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